
Spotlight Village Magazine 

Seend and Bulkington Spotlight continues to be published ten times a year and is delivered 
by volunteers free to every household in the two villages. We now have three of us in 
editorial roles, Sue Isaac, Jan Field and me – which means that we each have one month in 
three off, which is rather nice. We seem to be receiving more content than ever, so it is 
sometimes a bit of a struggle to fit it all in and material does often have to be edited down. 
Jan Field also leads the volunteer printing team, Fiona Johnson supervises deliveries and 
Chris Brooker takes care of the paid advertising. Income from the latter, along with the 
donations from readers in the brown envelopes which are included in each June’s magazine 
– i.e. the next edition – allow us to provide the magazine for free. 

There are a surprising number of people who say they don’t read Spotlight. If you come 
across them, please point out that it is the fount of all knowledge on what goes on in our 
villages.   

Meanwhile, thanks to all the volunteers who keep the magazine going. 

 


